
Date: 20-04-2025 

To  

The Secretary-General  

Asian Buddhist Conference for Peace (ABCP)  

Ulaanbaatar-38, Mongolia 16040  

 

Subject:  Request for Recognition of Himalayan Buddhist Cultural 

Association as the National Centre of ABCP in India 

 

Respected Secretary-General 

 

Greetings in the Dharma!!  

On behalf of the Himalayan Buddhist Cultural Association (HBCA), I would 

like to express our sincere respect for the continued work of the Asian 

Buddhist Conference for Peace (ABCP) in promoting peace, harmony, and 

Buddhist values across Asia.  

HBCA is a registered cultural and spiritual organization working actively to 

preserve, promote, and rejuvenate the living traditions of Himalayan 

Buddhists. Rooted in the vision of universal compassion and peace, HBCA 

operates across the Himalayan belt, engaging with monastic institutions, lay 

communities, scholars, and youth to foster spiritual growth, cultural 

education, and social service.  

It is with great reverence that we recall the contribution of the late Kushok 

Bakula Rinpoche, a revered spiritual master and diplomat, who played a 

significant role in establishing deep Buddhist and cultural ties between India 

and the broader Asian region, including contributions to the development of 

ABCP.  



 
 
 
 

Considering our shared values, we humbly request that the HBCA be 

recognized as the National Centre of ABCP in India.  

HBCA has been actively engaged in promoting peace and Buddhist values 

throughout the Himalayan region, including Ladakh, Himachal Pradesh, 

Sikkim, Arunachal Pradesh, and parts of Nepal and Bhutan. We are confident 

that our wide network, experience, and dedication position us well to represent 

and further the mission of ABCP in this region.  

 

We would be pleased and honoured to be associated with a recognized and 

respected body like the ABCP.  

HBCA is fully committed to undertaking all necessary formalities and is ready 

to submit any required documentation for this purpose.  

 

We look forward to your kind consideration and guidance in this matter and 

hope for a positive response.  

 

With warm regards in the Dharma,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geshe Lama Chosphel Zotpa  

President  

Himalayan Buddhist Cultural 

Association (HBCA)  

Contact: hbcadelhi@gmail.com 
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